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A Direct Inspection of the product is required.  
Either arrange with an IVCA accredited 

business to undertake for you or contact 
Biosecurity SA to arrange them to undertake 

the inspection on  82072814

NO

NO

You must be registered as an importer to bring 
citrus trees into SA for commercial production

Phone 08 8207 7814 to register

Are you a 
Registered importer?

Is the product  
regulated for import? 

(see below)

• Citrus trees from WA require certification to manage the following pests: green snail, pyriform scale and tomato potato psyllid 

• Bare-rooted citrus trees (or those in a commercial potting mix) from NSW are regulated for entry into South Australia but need 
only provide declaration to meet conditions to prevent entry of Citrus Red Mite (if grown outside of affected counties), the Stem 
Pitting Strain of Tristeza Virus and Citrus Blight. Note - when only a Declaration is necessary, no Direct Inspection is required. 

Note that due to the pest Green Snail now being managed on a property basis in Victoria, bare-rooted citrus trees (or those in a commercial potting 
mix) from Victoria which are not grown on Green Snail affected properties (or properties that are linked to these) are no longer regulated for import 
into South Australia.

Declarations and Forms are available at the following BSA link: www.pir.sa.gov.au/forms

IMPORTING  
CITRUS  
INTO SOUTH 
AUSTRALIA    

YES

YES

Regulated product Details are described in the SA Plant Quarantine Standard  available at www.pir.sa.gov.au/PQS 

I

• Importer Registration (IR01) and Direct Inspections (DI) are subject to fees 
(IR01 is $165 for first year and $90/yr thereafter. DI is charged at $143 per hour including travel)

• Citrus trees from Queensland are prohibited 

• Citrus trees from within control areas for Citrus Canker (currently in WA and the NT) are prohibited

Phone 08 8207 7814 to register

No further action required. Note 
that  appropriate Citrus 

Declaration  showing proof of 
origin will still be required but no 

Direct Inspection is necessary
(see below)




